Northwestern Lehigh Educational Foundation
Meeting of the Board of Directors
Minutes for June 4, 2018


DJ called the meeting to order 7:36 pm and requested any changes to the meeting agenda.    
Members Present:  Valerie Creitz, DJ Wolbert, Dan Macaulay, Tina Talago, Jeff Zellner, Jayson Boushell, Eric Andreus

Approval of Agenda: Jayson motioned to approve, Tina seconded – the motion carried.
Approval of the Minutes: Eric motioned to approve, Jayson seconded – the motion carried. 

COMMUNICATIONS 
Pat Browne visit occurred last month. The school district organized the visit which emphasized EITC funds and the programs at the schools including the Virtual Reality program, the Makerspaces and more.  We also received letters from Mary Ann and Jenn Hollman for the participation of the foundation. 
· DJ shared that he and Valerie attended the Neffs stockholder meeting where they expressed gratitude for the EITC funds provided by the bank. 
· On June 20th the Foundation will present a check to the district for the annual funding.
· Dan, DJ and Val will meet with administration this Thursday to discuss the district goals.
· Bills for payment:
· Val reviewed the Senior Graduation Yard Signs invoice from Mertz Signs - $225.00 and requested reimbursement for the purchase of the sponsorship 5K sign - $76.31 – Jayson motioned to approve, and Jeffrey seconded – motion carried.
· Jayson requested reimbursement of $322.83 for the 5K awards –  Jeffrey motioned to approve, and Valerie seconded – motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS  
Treasurer: 
Allocations/EITC:  Dan updated the board that we are waiting to discuss plans with the district when they begin planning for the new year. He also reminded the board that due to a confusion when funds were last distributed, a credit will be reduced from the commitment to reconcile that. 
New business who want to submit nan EITC application can do so in July. Businesses needing to renew their EITC standing could resubmit in May. Dan reminded the board that if an approved business does not have the funds at the end of the year to donate, they are not required to once approved. Continuing to not donate once approved eventually does look unfavorably upon the company. Under normal circumstances business would learn of their approval in October. 
Alumni: No representation present. DJ is investigating whether they will be providing representation for the board on going. 
Fund Development: 


· The senior graduation yard signs profited over $400. The cost for the printing was $225 and 30 signs were sold at $20/each. Val will coordinate the sale again next year a bit earlier in the year.
· The 5K was another great event for 2018. In 2019 Jayson is proposing a 5K/10K committee with community members in addition to board members. Pretzel City is still a strong supporter and would like to encourage us to advertise more with them to strength our enrollment. They do have a mailing list available. We will be changing the shirt colors each year. Some initial feedback is flipping the 10K course and adding a water station. Jayson would also like to send a survey to participants for additional feedback. Income this year on the event increased by approximately $1,000.
· We have officially had a record year for the fiscal year for fundraising by raising over $24,000.
· Upcoming the Golf Tournament on August 10. Steve is working on the planning of that event and it is looking good!
· We will also discuss the stadium seat sale at the August meeting and Judy is investigating NW umbrellas.
Governance: DJ is suggesting we review and discuss the bylaws. Specifically, the bylaws state a board member can only be on the board for two consecutive terms of 3 years. Additionally, at our annual meeting in September (which we currently do not hold) we are supposed to vote on the officers each year. DJ asked the board to review the bylaws entirely for the next meeting and bring recommendations. 
DJ or Steve will email the board and notify the board of the proposed two modifications above for vote in August.
PR: The flyers for the golf tournament and the clay shoot are designed and ready to print. Remaining 2018 events are posted, and registrations are open. 
Judy shared an opportunity to advertise in the Football program. Valerie proposed we purchase a full-page ad for $110. Jeffrey made a motion to approve the ad, Dan seconded – motion carried. 
Dan and DJ also discussed staffing Football games for selling stadium seats and umbrellas. We will ask the board to sign up for the games. Dan will also be donating cornhole games and plans to donate one for raffle during the game(s). Potentially using it to capture contact/email information. At the games we can sell the senior signs, stadium seats, umbrellas, etc. 
Old Business: 
Another brief reminder the board meeting is scheduled for June 20 to present most recent funding to the district. 
Dr. Wright’s last day is June 30. She is adamant that she does not want donations. We are investigating an in-kind gift to an organization she is fond of. Her sister did provide some recommendations: Susan G Komen foundation and the Triple Negative Breast Cancer Foundation. DJ said that board members who are interested in donating would be a personal choice. Dan will take verbal commitments to make the donation as a group. 
New Business:
Donations on behalf of Ken Kistler amounted to almost $1800 dollars. The dollars will be put into the general fund and in time we will propose how we will use the funds to the family to seek their input and blessing then. We want to be mindful of appropriate time for healing first.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Val motioned to adjourn at 8:49, Jayson seconded – motion carried. 
